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Dear Parents
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May 3rd 2019

The Summer Term is well underway; each class has begun a new termly topic.  It is always a delight to see children bringing to school home resources that are topic-related, as an indication of their interest in the theme.  All families received the topic web information related to this term.  It is also available on the school website.
The swimming pool is looking wonderful following the installation of a new liner.  This has cost over £11,500 and the governors have worked hard to source the funding.  Your contributions to the swim season are more important than ever, to maintain this fantastic facility.  We are extremely grateful to our caretaker and pool manager, Jon Rapley, for his invaluable work in ensuring the children can swim this season.  The working party he organised was well-supported and my thanks go to Tomasz Wilczkiewicz, John and Helen Mclaren, Gavin Green, Yann Bungaroo, and Tim Hadfield.  Please see notice below from the PTA regarding Pool Safety volunteers.
Do keep checking class weekly newsletters, PTA newsletters and the school website, as it is a very busy term.
School Swimming

If you have not already done so could you please hand in all forms – contribution, parental help and swimming levels to the school office by Tuesday 7th May, as the teachers need to start allocating the children into the correct groups.  Many thanks to those who have responded positively to our request for parental help during school swimming.                                                   If you are DBS-cleared and could give up some of your time, we’d be very grateful.
Goggles
Unless your child confidently and independently uses goggles please don’t send any in the swim bag. Children should use goggles which cover the eyes only, not the nose, to help them to learn breathing techniques.

Swimming Supervisor Request from the PTA: Pool  – Friday 24th May (9.00 – 3.00pm)
As the pool will now be ready for the swimming season, the PTA would like to hear from any parent who is interested in becoming a Pool Safety Supervisor for the Summer Holiday Swimming Sessions.  Currently we have 3 parents, but ideally would like to take that number up to 6.  To be a Pool Supervisor, you will be required to attend Pool Safety Award training, which will be running on Friday May 24th (the inset day) at the school.  You will also be required to be available for the first two weeks of the Summer Holidays.  Swimming sessions run from 2pm-4pm from Monday to Friday.
The Pool Safety Award is valid for 2 years, and the cost is covered by the PTA.  If this seems like something you may be interested in, please either let the office know, or Bianca Bennett-Britton (Cherry Class Mum).  We are so lucky to have this opportunity and it’s only with your support and time that our children can have this fantastic opportunity to go swimming over the summer. 
Ewhurst Old Skool Ravers Disco: Friday 17th May from 8.00pm at Ewhurst Village Hall

Tickets (only £10.00) are selling fast for this fantastic event, organised entirely by Nat Lamont (parent of Iris in Holly class) with all proceds being donated to the PTA.  Our resident DJ, Kevin McCarthy, will be providing the tunes, and there will be a cash bar on the night.  Please contact Nat at natlamont@btinternet.com/07887 760911 for tickets.  
PTA News

Summer Fair Colouring Competition

Please find in your child’s zippy today, an entry sheet for the PTA Summer Fair colouring competition. One winner will be chosen from each class & then the overall winner will see their picture on the front cover of our Summer Fair brochure! Please read the instructions in the form carefully & make sure all entries are handed into the school office by 9.30am on Thursday 9th May. 

PTA Meetings

Dates, venues, times - Tue 7th May at Gatton Manor, 7:45pm and Fri 10th May in the Wilson Rooms, 9am

Please do come along for a friendly catch up drink (be it a fizzy one or a cuppa!) to hear about what’s happening for our children during our fun packed Summer term and the various ways we can support our school. We so look forward to seeing you there! 

New School Council members
Apple Class – Harvey and Emily      Holly Class – Sofia and Zachary    Cherry Class – Tyler, Elfie, Georgie, Edie, Ben and Olivia

Readathon Update

Staff are now ordering new reading scheme and topic books with the amazing Readathon fund of over £1153.00.  Thank you again for such generosity.  Book covering mums will be contacted as soon as the new books arrive!

Ipads

The new ipads are already an invaluable resource and are developing the children’s learning skills very effectively.  As a research tool the children are able to swiftly access information.  They are an excellent addition to the school and many thanks got to the PTA for supplying the necessary funding.

Behaviour Questionnaire
Our annual Behaviour Questionnaire is going out today.  Please return to the office by  Monday 13th May.  Many thanks.
PE Kit reminder - shorts, socks and trainers are required in school this term for all classes.

Sun Policy
Please read our Sun Policy, which is being emailed out today.  Although the spell of hot weather has ended, it is good practice this term to ensure that your child has both a sun hat and their bottle of water in school EACH DAY.  Many thanks.

Library help

We would be very grateful if any parents could offer some time this term to help organise the library, tidying, and reclassifying some of the books.  Don’t forget to use the library as another source of books to share with your child.
Tissues

Thank you so much for all the boxes of tissues that we received last term.  It is a measure of how much we need them that we have now used the last box, and would therefore be extremely grateful for some more! Thank you in advance.

Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher








Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


W/end 18th and 19th May 	Ewhurst Secret Gardens


Friday 24th May		Inset Day 


27th to 31st May		Half term


Weds 5th June		Class Photos


Thursday 6th June		School swimming starts


Friday 14th June	Mufti day for Children’s Tombola at the Summer Fair


Saturday 22nd June	Summer Fair


Thursday 27th June	Full Governors Meeting @ 7.30pm


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Tues 16th July		Display Evening and Art Exhibition 


3.00 – 6.00pm


Weds 24th July		Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm











Awards


26/4/19 – Home learning


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Peake		Poppy W	Iris


Headteacher’s Award


Ellyia		Lara		Georgie


Seb P		Kit		Adam


Ollie		Freddie		Ben


3/5/19 – Using the school rules/role model


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Chloe		Riley		Ruby


Headteacher’s Award


Sebastien D	Amber-Wren	Mia


Alfie		Freya		Oliver


Emily		Reef		Victor




















			


		





				





Introducing our Amazon Wish List - a message from the PTA


We strongly believe that school and parents working together in partnership is the most positive way to raise money and secure the best educational experiences for our children.   At our PTA meetings earlier this year, a suggestion was made to explore further opportunities for time poor parents, friends and families to contribute and feel like they are making a real difference. We discussed how some parents would love the chance to directly provide resources for school that would help our children achieve their full potential.   The idea of creating an Amazon Wish List was born and we are delighted to let you know that we are now up and running! 


To those new to the idea of a Wish List on Amazon, it is a way of listing items you would like for yourself, family or school 😉 and sharing it. This enables people to buy items on your list, pay for it from their own Amazon accounts and get them delivered straight to the Wish List delivery address (in this case the school - you do need to make sure you have clicked on our school name, see below, which will appear in your address list options as the Gift Registry Address).


We have worked with Mrs Dyer and the office to create a list of items that our school needs and uses on a daily basis, and believe that helping to supply some of the essentials will provide some much appreciated breathing space to school funds. 


If this is something you would like to explore please visit Amazon and search in your lists for our school name, Ewhurst CofE Infant School PTA.  You can also access the list by clicking on the following link: 


� HYPERLINK "https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/YMA1T4VWEJT?ref_=wl_share" \t "_blank" �https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/YMA1T4VWEJT?ref_=wl_share�


Feel free to share our Wish List with whoever you think might like to support us. Thank you for your support.











